BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

Will Teece, Headteacher

Telephone: 0116 287 9921 Website: www.brookvalegroby.com

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to inform you of the upcoming end of year 9 assessment that all year 9 students will sit on Thursday 7th December lessons 1 and 2. The assessment is the GL assessment which will be online and students are asked to bring a set of headphones if they prefer to use their own. If they for any reason miss the assessment that day there will be opportunity to catch up.

The assessment is split into curriculum content areas of Biology, Chemistry and Physics and assesses two dimensions of science learning:

- Science content Knowledge and understanding
- Applying science skills

In preparation I have attached a revision checklist for all the topics that they have learnt throughout KS3 which also includes the CGP revision guide page numbers. They will also have revision time in lessons in the weeks approaching the assessment but we encourage students to start revising little, often and early.

The assessment will be used in part, to inform which set students will be placed in year 10 and if they would be a suitable candidate for Triple Science so it is important that they prepare thoroughly.

If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to email me at dgajjar@brookvalegroby.com

Yours Sincerely

Ms D Gajjar

Assistant Faculty Lead Science - KS3

KS3 Progress Leader